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É 2013 

K of C Council 1684 

Grand Knight  

Steve Romofsky 

Send correspondence to: 

Ray Charpentier 

2412 Calle Soria 

Santa Barbara, CA 

93109 

Phone: (805) 845-1978 

Special Dates  

and Activities 

July 4         11:00 PM 

Hour of Adoration 
of the Blessed 

Sacrament, Chapel 

of the Poor Clares. 

July 14         3:00 PM 

Prayer Vigil to 

End Abortion, in 

front of the Planned 

Parenthood office, 

518 Garden Street 

July 26         5:30 PM 

Prepare Meal at 

Transition House 

August 1    11:00 PM 

Hour of Adoration 
of the Blessed 

Sacrament, Chapel of 

the Poor Clares. 

August 11    3:00 PM 

Prayer Vigil to 

End Abortion, in 

Front of the Planned 

Parenthood office, 

518 Garden Street 

August 23    5:30 PM 

Prepare Meal at  

Transition House 

Knights Columbus 
Council 1684  Å  Santa Barbara, California 

JULY -  2013 

100
th
  Anniversary 

July 10 6:30 PM Officers Meeting  

 7:30 PM  General Council Meeting 

   Location: Serra Hall, 2210 Garden Street 

July 31 - August 3  K of C Booths at Old Spanish Days 

   Location: As a fund raiser during Old Spanish Days 

 Brother Knights will staff two booths (souvenirs and 

 soft drinks) at Mackenzie Park (Mercado del Norte) - 

 corner of State Street and Las Positas Road. 

August 14 6:30 PM Officers Meeting  

 7:30 PM General Council Meeting 

   First Degree Exemplification 

   Location: Serra Hall, 2210 Garden Street 

Note:  No Council dinners during July and August. 

   Financial Secretary Notes é 

O ur Council will again be doing a fund drive during the Old Spanish Days Fiesta. To raise funds for scholarships, our council has agreed to operate both the 

Pepsi booth and the souvenir stand at Mercado Del Norte (Mackenzie Park). The 

Mercado will be opened from 11:00 a.m. to 11:00 p.m., Wednesday, July 31 through 

Saturday, August 3. We will need staff for the soft drink operation with teams of two 

people per shift (a third person will serve as ñmanagerò making sure that the booth 

remains well-stocked with what it needs). The souvenir booth requires two people on 

each shift to sell mementos. Contact Mark Wietstock at 899-2729 to volunteer. 

For each booth and on each day, there will be three four-hour shifts: 11:00 a.m. - 

3:00 p.m., 3:00 - 7:00 p.m. and 7:00 - 11:00 p.m. We will be calling on council mem-

bers to volunteer for one of these 12 shifts. Wives and teenagers of council members 

are welcomed to help. Funds that we raise will be going to support scholarships as 

well as charitable causes during the business year. 

At 7:30 PM August 14, our Council will conduct a First Degree Exemplification. To 

show our support of new members becoming Knights, it is important that our broth-

ers attend this induction. 

On Page 6 is an invitation for attending the installation of State Officers, Saturday 

July 13. Cost for the dinner is $25 per person; asked to RSVP by June 30.  

Ray Charpentier 



Page 2 

GENERAL MEETING OF COUNCIL 1684 

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 12, 2013 

Seventeen members were present when Grand Knight 

Steve Romofsky called the Council meeting for June to 

order at 7:42 p.m. Upon closing the meeting doors, 

Warden James Bauer verified membership cards, and 

the Grand Knight led the opening prayer and Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

The minutes of the May meeting were accepted as read.   

The Worthy Grand Knight reported on the following 

items: 

¶ In a review of the May Scholarship Social, the 

Worthy Grand Knight praised the work of Brother 

Deacon Nick Curran and the Scholarship 

Committee.  The food was good, the music was 

good, the scholarship recipients and their families 

were spectacular, and for the first time in a long 

time, we had to put up more tables to seat everyone. 

¶ The Latin Mass was unforgettable.  Father Charles 

Talley, our Chaplain, Father Kennon Osborn, the 

altar persons and others made it a memorable and 

spiritual pi¯ce de r®sistance.  After the Latin Mass, 

District Deputy Mike Ohler and District Warden 

Mark Scheutz had pancakes made and sausages fried 

for the pancake breakfast at Serra Hall.  Many 

thanks to all (including the hard working Centennial 

Committee) for a successful Council event, 

including incoming District Deputy Ray Centeno, 

Jr., who was in attendance. 

¶ The Grand Centennial celebration will be held on 

Saturday, June 22 at 6:30 at Bishop Diego Garc²a 

High School.  The joint officer installation will be 

held at 5:00 p.m., prior to the celebration.  Please 

plan to attend and celebrate Council 1684ôs 100th 

birthday; tickets are just $15 per person.  There will 

be musical entertainment by Gilda Sahagun, and the 

incomparable chef Ralph Karleskint will be the most 

incomparable he has ever been. 

¶ The Grand Knight would like the telephone 

committee to begin calling our brother Knights to 

remind them of the details regarding our Centennial 

Celebration. 

¶ Grand Knight Steve Romofsky and Brother Mark 

Weitstock attended the KOC State Convention and 

had a wonderful experience. 

¶ Getting a Council 1684 web site up and running will 

be a priority for the coming Columbian year. 

¶ The Council welcomed the incoming Distric Deputy 

Ray Centeno, Jr. 

Under membership, there were no new applications, but 

a First Degree Exemplification will be scheduled for the 

August 14 business meeting in anticipation of at least 

two new members.   

Under communication,  

¶ The Council received communication from Brother 

Richard Rink representing the Society of St. Vincent 

de Paul regarding support for their efforts to send 

disadvantaged youth to the Circle V Camp near Lake 

Cachuma.  The Council will send a check for $425. 

¶ The Council received a lovely hand-written card of 

thanks from the Principal of Notre Dame School for 

our support of Matthew and Rodolfo with 

scholarships given in May. 

Under the Treasurerôs report,  

¶ The Councilôs May bank statement reflects a balance 

of $10,153.29 after deposits of $26,014.65 and 

withdrawals of $24,042.79.   

¶ The May Scholarship Social showed a net gain to the 

Council of $174.23 with a total of 68 Knights and 

guests attending. 

The financial secretary reported five bills paid. 

Under Unfinished Business,  

¶ The Resolution made and seconded at the May 

meeting received the second reading.  The 

Resolution reads: 

Whereas U.S. Treasury Notes and C.D.ôs are yielding 

only 1.7% or less, but a laddered bond fund of 

investment grade (a third Triple A) has yielded about 

5% of the last ten years. Therefore, we propose that 

up to 50% of the Councilôs Building and Equipment 

Fund be invested in such a bond fund. 

Submitted May 8, 2013 by John Green. Seconds by 

Bruce Garc²a, Ray Charpentier, and Steve Romofsky. 

First Reading:  May 8, 2013 

Second Reading: June 12, 2013 

The resolution was approved unanimously. 

¶ Brother Mark Weitstock updated the Council 

regarding the trials and tribulations of obtaining the 

trailer used to sell our drinks.  The process is fluid 

and ongoing.  Knights will need to sign up for a 

shift in MacKenzie Park as Fiesta begins July 31. 

Under New Business,  District Deputy Mike Ohler was 

given a standing ovation as this was his last regular 

business meeting representing the Council as District 

Deputy.  District Warden Mark Scheutz was also given 

a standing ovation for his good works related to serving 

our Council. 

 

Continued on Page 8 
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GRAND KNIGHTôS REPORT 
 

W orthy Brother Knights, our Centennial Celebration has 

come to a close, quite the party.  

Looking back on the year, there are 

many memories.  Now you might ask 

yourself, what lies ahead?  Well at-

tend the business meetings this sum-

mer and find out.  One task the Offic-

ers must shoulder is to carry forward 

the good works of the first one-

hundred years and lay a strong 

foundation for the second one-hundred years. 

 

The last two months of the Columbian Year are always 

busy but this year it approached a new level.  Our Schol-

arship Dinner in May was very well attended.  It was 

great having a large crowd on hand to cheer the award-

ees.  Gains from our investments allowed us to present 

six scholarships to worthy Bishop Diego High School 

students and two each to worthy Notre Dame School and 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel School students.  Thank you 

to Nick and Eileen Curran and the Knights that serve on 

the Scholarship Committee for all their good work.  Sup-

porting Catholic Education is one of our most important 

charitable activities. 

 

May was also the month of our Latin Mass.  The Cen-

tennial Committee selected a Latin Mass to mark the 

month when our Council was chartered 100 years ago.  

The Mass was concelebrated by our Chaplain, Fr. 

Charles and Fr. Kennan.  After the morning Mass we 

gathered in Serra Hall for a pancake breakfast, which 

was being cooked by DD Mike and DW Mark.  Thank 

you to both of them for keeping the kitchen fires burning 

(within the appliances) while the Knights from our 

Council attended the Mass.  Thank you to Thomas Sal-

gado Sr. for serving as event photographer. 

 

June brought the Centennial Banquet at Bishop Diego 

High School.  Karleskint Catering provided a wonderful 

dinner for the celebration, thank you Ralph.  Gilda Saha-

gun and Family shared their musical talents.  The music 

got people singing and, yes, even dancing.  Outgoing 

DD Mike and DW were in attendance along with incom-

ing DD Ray and DW Bruce.  We were honored to have 

State Deputy-Elect Tim Carvalho attend the celebration 

with his wife Stephanie.  Tim presented our Council 

with a Resolution from State and a Certificate from Su-

preme honoring our Centennial. 

 

Preceding the Banquet was the Officer Installation Cere-

mony for our Council and Council 5300.  It was great 

having Brothers from Council 5300 join us in our cele-

bration.  Thank you to Patrick Donohoe GK-PGK for 

working with us so well.  We are looking forward to the 

same relationship with DK-GK Bill Fuhrer. 

 

My sincerest thanks to the Centennial Committee for 

overseeing the many activities this past year.  Thank you 

Ray, Bruce, Mark, John, Dan, Mike, and Alex for all 

your good work.  Remember there is always ñone more 

meetingò. 

 

Over the summer the cauldron of ideas will be bubbling.  

We need to reconnect with our Brother Knights.  A 

Council website will help with this goal.  We need to 

reconnect with our parishes.  What good works need to 

be addressed in these communities?  I ask each of my 

Brothers, would you like to administer our website or 

would you like to serve as the 1684 contact for your 

parish?  Let me know.  We can develop the job descrip-

tion together so that your valuable time is well spent.  

We also need to participate in more Knights of Colum-

bus programs for the benefit of others and ourselves. 

 

Hope to see all of you this summer either at church, sell-

ing soft-drinks at Fiesta, around town, or at a business 

meeting.  Attend a meeting and share your thoughts with 

your Brother Knights.  Do you have something that you 

believe the Council should address?  Bring it up as a 

New Business topic.  You will be glad that you did.  

Enjoy the warm weather and any journeys you have 

planned. 

 

Steve Romofsky  

Grand Knight 

Steve Romofsky 
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GENERAL MEETING OF COUNCIL 1684 

WEDNESDAY, MAY 8, 2013 

S ixteen members were present when Grand Knight Steve Romofsky called the Council meeting for May to order 

at 7:26 p.m. Upon closing the meeting doors, Warden James 

Bauer verified membership cards, and the Grand Knight led 

the opening prayer and Pledge of Allegiance. 

The minutes of the April meeting were accepted as read.   

The Worthy Grand Knight reported on the following items: 

¶ A review of the Essay Contest social in April shows a 

very disappointing turnout by Knights, but a good pro-

gram by Brother Nick Curran and worthy recipients of the 

prizes. 

¶ The Latin Mass coming up May 11 in the Serra Chapel 

was reviewed.  There will be ushers to direct people to the 

correct place.    Father Charles Talley will be giving the 

Mass with the programs provided by Brother David Bor-

gatello.  District Deputy Mike Ohler and Mark Shuetz of 

Moorpark will be doing most of the cooking for the pan-

cake breakfast in Serra Hall with Mike and Mark bringing 

their Councilôs equipment and special pancake batter with 

them. 

¶ The Scholarship social will be held on May 22.  Donôt 

miss our $24,000 donation to support Catholic schools in 

our area.  The Knights will be barbequing chicken and tri-

tip, so come hungry.  

¶ The Grand Centennial celebration will be held on a Satur-

day, June 22 at 6:30 at Bishop Diego Garc²a High School.  

Please plan to attend and celebrate Council 1684ôs 100th 

birthday.  There will be entertainment and the incompara-

ble chef Ralph Karleskint will again be even more incom-

parable. 

Under membership, there were no new applications.   

Under communication, there was no new communication. 

Under the Treasurerôs report,  

¶ The Councilôs May bank statement reflects a balance of 

$8,091.98 after deposits of $5,635.30 and expenditures of 

$1,356.80.   

¶ The April social showed a net gain to the Council of $124 

thanks to the hefty discount provided by Brother Ralph 

Karleskint. 

The financial secretary reported five bills paid. 

Under Unfinished Business, Brother Ray Charpentier gave 

our slate of officers the second reading.  The list includes:  

Steve Romofsky as Grand Knight, Hank Peterson as Deputy 

Grand Knight, Dale Ohmstead as Chancellor, Al Anglin as 

Recorder, Ray Charpentier as Financial Secretary, Bruce 

Garc²a as Treasurer, Richard Rink as Advocate, James Bau-

er as Warden, David Ch§vez as Inside Guard, Mitch Molitor 

as Outside Guard, Thomas Salgado, Sr. as Trustee (1 year), 

John Green as Trustee (3 year), Mark Weitstock (2 years).  

It was moved, seconded and carried unanimously that the 

slate of officers be accepted.  

Under New Business,  

¶ Brother Mark Weitstock explained his thinking about 

whether we should continue to use Pepsi as our soft drink 

provider during Fiesta.  Volunteers will be needed to man 

our booth regardless of the logo on the side of the trailer. 

¶ Brother John Green explained that one of our investment 

assets was called and we have money that needs to be 

invested.  After discussion, he submitted a Resolution to 

make our investments work harder for us.  The Resolution 

reads: 

Whereas U.S. Treasury Notes and C.D.ôs are yielding 

only 1.7% or less, but a laddered bond fund of investment 

grade (a third Triple A) has yielded about 5% of the last 

ten years. Therefore, we propose that up to 50% of the 

Councilôs Building and Equipment Fund be invested in 

such a bond fund. 

Submitted May 8, 2013 by John Green. Seconds by Bruce 

Garc²a, Ray Charpentier, and Steve Romofsky.  

First Reading:  May 8, 2013 

Under the District Deputyôs report, District Deputy Mike 

Ohler noted that the State Convention is next week.  Brother 

Mike is also running for Chapter Vice-President and appre-

ciates our support.  Starting in July, Brother Ray Centenno 

will be our new District Deputy, and we should expect to 

see him prior to that time at some of our events.  Brother 

Mike stressed how much he has enjoyed his relationship 

with Council 1684. 

There was no Field Agentôs report. 

Under the Good of the Order, Council 5300 is holding its 

fundraising golf tournament on May 24.  Several members 

pledged their active support by participating in this tourna-

ment. 

Under Prayers for the Sick or Distressed,  

¶ Brother Mark Weitstock for Brother Doc OôBrien, his 

widow Pat, and Brother David Ch§vez. 

¶ Brother Ray Charpentier for Brother Bob Roux and 

his wife Mercedes, plus Brother Jim Garland who 

cut his hand. 

¶ The District Deputy reported that his son, who re-

ceived our prayers in the April minutes, is recover-

ing well from his eye injury. 

Following a closing prayer by Worthy Grand Knight 

Steve Romofsky, the Council meeting for May ad-

journed at 8:16 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Al Anglin,  Recorder 
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Pro-Life Report  
Action Alert!   

Help Stop Persecution of Catholics Under 

Govôt Anti-Life ñMandateò 
 

 ñThe need for prayer, education and action in defense of religious liberty has never been 

greater,ò warns Archbishop William Lori, Supreme Chaplain of our Order and chairman 

of the U.S. Bishopsô Ad Hoc Committee for Religious Liberty.  Thatôs because on 

August 1, under the ñHHS mandate,ò the Obama administration will start forcing most employers in our 

country to provide contraceptives, sterilizations and abortion-causing drugs to their employees, or suffer 

heavy fines. 

This means most Catholic (and other) employers will have to commit mortal sins and risk the loss of 

their eternal souls, or suffer financial ruin.  Six hundred Catholic hospitals, hundreds of Catholic colleg-

es and universities, and countless other Catholic businesses are in the federal governmentôs crosshairs, 

along with countless businesses and schools run by other believers. 

This shocking attack on the religious liberty enshrined in the Bill of Rights is the worst form of religious 

persecution in our countryôs history:  itôs even worse than killing Catholics, because if Catholics collab-

orate in mortal sins, they risk losing their souls forever in hell. 

Catholic and Protestant businesses have filed 60 lawsuits against Obamaôs brutal ñmandate.ò  Eventually 

the U.S Supreme Court might decide the issue, but as of August 1, enforcement will begin. One 

Protestant-owned business, Hobby Lobby, is facing fines of $1 million-plus per day. 

What can we Catholics do to resist this tyranny?  The U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops launched the 

second Fortnight for Freedom (Quincena por la Libertad) on June 21.  Running through the Fourth of 

July, these two weeks include Masses, prayers, protest rallies and other actions designed to celebrate our 

religious liberty and stop the federal governmentôs attack on this most precious of all liberties.   

We Knights and our families can offer Masses and Holy Communions, pray the Rosary and other pray-

ers, fast, offer other acts of self-denial, write a letter to the editor, contact our representatives in Con-

gress, hold a picket or a protest march, stage a rally, etc.  For more ideas for things we can do locally, 

visit www.fortnight4freedom.org   Of course, weôll need to take actions such as these after the Fourth of 

July as well. 

The chief reason most of us are Catholic today is that for century after century, our forebears stayed true 

to the Catholic Faith, despite every kind of persecution. Now itôs our turn. With the help of God and 

Mary, letôs defend the Faith they preserved for us.   

Mike Engler 

Pro-Life Chairman  

Mike Engler 

http://www.fortnight4freedom.org
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Just as Council officers are installed, so are K of C officers of the California State Council. 

For more information on attending the installation of State Officers, call our Grand 

Knight Steve Romofsky at 805-962-4861. Brother Steve has plans to attend the installation. 
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I  ôm often asked by the teens that Iôm preparing for Confirmation, ñWho goes to 

Heaven and who goes to Hell?ò 

My easy answer is that ñyou have to want to 

go to Heaven, or you have to want to go to 

Hell.ò 

Jesus doesnôt make too many references to Hell 

(or Gahanna), He says if part of you sins cut it 

off, itôs better to lose your bad habits even if 

itôs part of your personality; we need to change 

our ways sometimes. 

Jesus also tells us the greatest commandments 

are love God, and love your neighbor. 

But, who is my neighbor? According to Jesus, 

this isnôt the right question. Instead we should 

ask, ñAm I a good neighbor?ò To whom 

should I be a good neighbor? To whoever is on 

our path today would be my guess. 

But what if Iôm too busy with important matters? 

Even if itôs my elderly parent or my friend or my 

literal neighbor, the homeless, or my children or 

grandchildren who need me, what about my 

plans? 

In the Gospel of the Good Samaritan, the Levite 

and the priest who passed by the robbersô victim 

probably had plans. They may have been on their 

way to temple, or maybe they didnôt want to be 

seen as unclean by touching a dead man, or 

maybe they were just going about their important 

business, and didnôt want to be bothered at that 

moment; but Jesus tells us every moment is 

important to somebody. 

To get into heaven and to get through the week, 

we need only to love God and be a good neighbor. 

Itôs really not so very complicated; it us who 

make it complicated, by not keeping Jesus 

teachings in the forefront of our minds; by not 

wanting to do Jesusôs will, or by remembering our 

faith and wanting to do as Jesus asks. 

Deacon Randy 

�'�H�D�F�R�Q�·�V���&�R�U�Q�H�U:        

Am I a Good Neighbor? 


